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December 18, 2019
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The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
516 Third Avenue, Room 1200
Seattle, WA  98104 

Dear Council Chair Dembowski:

RE: Length of term of Access Paratransit Advisory Committee

Late last year the King County Council passed Ordinance 18838, which created a new Access Paratransit Advisory Committee. This new advisory committee is asked to review Access paratransit service and report each year to the Executive and Council.

We are members of King County’s Access Paratransit Task Force, which was formed by Metro in April 2018 to advise the agency on priorities and areas of mutual concern while developing a vision for ongoing improvements to Access service. 

We understand that the Council’s new ordinance requires our task force to reconstitute ourselves as a more formal advisory committee and that membership on the new advisory committee is subject to Council approval. As members of the task force, we would be pleased to be considered for service on the new advisory committee.

However, we do have one concern. On lines 109 and 110 of Ordinance 18838, membership in the new advisory committee is set for four-year terms. We understand from Council staff that because this ordinance is now part of the King County Code, those terms cannot be shortened unless the code is changed. But four years is a long time for a volunteer to serve, especially on an advisory committee that involves people with disabilities who have many other life priorities to juggle.

We would like to respectfully request that the term of service for this new advisory committee be shortened to two years. This would be consistent with the term length for members of the Transit Advisory Commission, which is also set in the code. 

We would like to request that the Council consider the attached ordinance that would change the term length for the Access Paratransit Advisory Committee from four years to two years. We respectfully ask that you consider this change to allow us the chance to serve King County in this important way.

Thank you for your consideration. If you have questions or would like to meet, please contact Gunner Scott, Community Relations Planner, at (206) 263-5853.

Sincerely,

Access Paratransit Task Force


cc:	King County Councilmembers
	Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
	Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Rob Gannon, General Manager, King County Metro
	Michelle Allison, Chief of Staff, King County Metro
	DeAnna Martin, Partnerships & Engagement Manager, King County Metro 
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